


 
 

   
 

 

 
 

 
   

 
   

 
   
   

  
  

 
     

   
   

   
 

  
  

   
 

 
 

  
 

  
  

   
 

   
  

 
 

   
 

 
  

   
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Which part of the Neighbourhood Development Plan document is your 
representation about? 

Paragraph 
Number 

Policy 
Reference: 

H1 Map 

Do you support, oppose, and/or wish to comment 

Support 
Support with modifications 
Oppose/Object 
Have Comments (about The Plan, Examination or Referenda) 

Please give details of your reasons for support or opposition, or make other 
comments here: Please be as precise as possible 
Gladman are in general support of the Policy Intentions for the Neighbourhood 
Plan. Further specific comments and considerations are highlighted below. 

Policy H1 states that residential developments of 10 of more net additional 
dwellings will be required to provide at least 10% of the housing to directly meet 
the needs of older residents and goes on to specify that this accommodation will 
need to be single storey. 

Whilst recognising the issue of an ageing population is very much of concern to 
the steering group, in its current form and indeed as stated in our previous 
representation during the Regulation 14 and Regulation 16 Consultation, the policy 
would apply to all residential developments across the neighbourhood plan area. 
Gladman are pleased to note that compliance with this policy is subject to viability 
and a demonstrated need, we do however consider that the policy is far too 
prescriptive in requiring housing for older people to be provided at specific storey 
heights. This is not a reasonable requirement of any development nor is it 
reflective of the market realities of providing accommodation for older people, 
which is generally provided at a higher density than that suggested by the policy. 
This is considered to be an unsubstantiated design requirement which does not 
conform with the NPPF (see, for instance, paragraph 60). 

Gladman recognises the Governments ongoing commitment to neighbourhood 
planning and the role that such Plans have as a tool for local people to shape the 
development of their local community. However, it is clear from national guidance 
that the WMCFNP must be consistent with national planning policy and the need 
to take account of up-to-date housing needs evidence and the direction contained 
in any emerging Local Plan. 
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Please set out what change(s) you consider necessary to enable the plan to 
proceed, including any suggested revised wording of any policy or text, related to the 
objection you have raised. You will need to say why this change will enable the plan 
to proceed. Please be as precise as possible. 

What improvements or modifications would you suggest? 
N/A 

If you have additional representations this form can be reproduced for each item. 
Please make sure any additional pages are clearly labelled and attached. 
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